

WINNING WOLVES

Cindy Tran, 2014 CHS graduate and current ASU freshman, was one of only four students in the world to earn every point possible on the AP Studio Art: 3-D Design Portfolio Exam last year. Cindy's portfolio focused on the pattern and balance of ancient Chinese architecture, and she was able to explore different jewelry techniques to create forms in her concentration pieces. Congratulations to Cindy and her AP Teacher Ms. Koury for this great accomplishment!







On Wednesday, February 4th, CHS hosted National Signing Day in the CCA. William Poehls, 2010 CHS graduate and current Tackle for the Tennessee Titans, was the guest speaker. Congratulations to the following 17 Chandler Wolves who signed athletic letters of intent last week:

JW Windsor - - South Dakota School of Mines & Technology- Football

Terrell Flanigan - - Adams State University- Football

Daniel Mahan - - Mesa Community College-Football

Sama Nakiso - - South Dakota School of Mines & Technology-Football

Keola Daniels - - Arizona Christian University-Football

Justin Jan - - University of Colorado-Football

Bryce Perkins - - Arizona State University-Football

Don Tchilao - - Oregon State University-Boys Soccer

Julia Byerlin - - Colorado Christian University-Girls Soccer

Ally Padilla - - University of Texas Permian Basin-Girls Swim

Adriana Palomino - - University of New Mexico-Girls Swim

Micaela Clayton - Occidental College-Girls Basketball

Austin Shumaker - - Pittsburg State University-Baseball

Gavin Reichmuth - - Dakota Wesleyan-Baseball

Hayden Durkiewicz - - Yavapai College-Baseball

Sabrina Bryant- - William Penn University-Softball

Sharilyn Sakamoto- - Case Western Reserve University-Softball



Photo Credit: Paul Mason

The Wolves dominated this season and all five sports teams are in the playoffs! Congratulations to Boys and Girls Soccer, Boys and Girls Basketball, and Wrestling. The Lady Wolves Soccer Team played an outstanding game last Tuesday and defeated #2 Xavier 1-0 in the first round of the State

Tournament and then went on to beat Corona del Sol 1-0 in the second round on Saturday. They will take on Desert Vista in the semi-finals this Wednesday at 5:00pm at Campo Verde. Last Wednesday, Boys Soccer defeated Ironwood 3-2 to move on to the second round where they beat Barry Goldwater 1-0. The boys will play Brophy Prep in the semi-finals this Thursday at 5:00pm at Campo Verde. Basketball Playoffs begin next week, and eight wrestlers qualified for State next week. Good luck to all of our athletes! Go Wolves!







Photo Credit: Paul Mason

Girls Varsity Basketball celebrated Senior Night last Friday with a 57-51 overtime win over Mountain Pointe. Great job, Wolves!



Other Recent Wins:

- Girls Basketball def. Desert Vista (JV 62-32)
- Boys Basketball def. Desert Vista (JV 56-41)

This Week's Home Events:

Wednesday, February 11th: Wind Ensemble and Symphonic Band Concert @ 7:00pm in the CCA

GET YOUR SPECIAL CHS CENTENNIAL BOOK

Chandler High is celebrating 100 years with a special centennial book. The CHS Centennial Book is a special anthology that will appeal to Chandler High School alumni and Arizona residents alike. For information on ordering the book, click on the link below. The cost is \$65, and funds collected will come back to CHS in the form of scholarships and other school programs. Purchase the CHS Centennial book here.

00 Years of High School

MODEL UNITED NATIONS

CHS Model United Nations students braved the cold and record-breaking snowfall to attend the Harvard MUN conference last week. Students did an outstanding job representing CHS at the conference. Students finished the trip by walking the historic National Battle Road from Lexington to Concord. They experienced the Freedom Trail, visiting many sites significant to the American Revolution.







SCIENCE FAIR

The Chandler High Science Fair was held this past Saturday. Students competed in a number of categories including Biochemistry, Medicine and Health, Physics, and Plant Sciences. Top finishers in each category have earned the opportunity to compete at HISEF later this month. Sang Huynh's project in Plant Sciences earned 1st Place and "Best of Fair." Excellent work, Wolves!







AP REGISTRATION DEADLINE

A reminder for students in AP classes – the absolute deadline for AP test registration and payment is Wednesday, February 25th at 3:00pm. Each AP exam is \$92. Students can register for the exams at www.totalregistration.net/AP/030045 and by paying in the bookstore. Questions? Contact Mrs. Bender at bender.anne@cusd80.com

CAREER CENTER INFO

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign up in the Career Center:

- Tuesday, February 10th: The University of Advancing Technology 10:30-11:30am
- Wednesday, February 11th: GCU Admitted Students Presentation 8:30-9:30am
- Thursday, February 12th: ASU Admitted Students Presentation 8:30-9:30am
- Wednesday, February 18th: U of A Admitted Students Presentation 8:30-9:00am;
 Scottsdale Community College 10:30-11:30am
- Thursday, February 19th: Brookline College 8:30-9:30am; NAU Admitted Students Presentation 10:30-11:30am
- Thursday, February 26th: Navy ROTC vs. Enlisting 10:30-11:30am

New presentations are added daily. Visit the <u>career center calendar</u> to access other valuable info.

FEBRUARY'S NAEP TESTING

On February 19th, approximately 50 CHS Seniors will sit for the National Assessment of Educational Progress (NAEP), also known as *The Nation's Report Card*. The 50 students were chosen randomly and will test in either reading, math or science. The test results inform the public how students across the country, not just in one particular school or state, are doing.

REVISED DATES FOR SENIOR FINALS

Seniors will take final exams on May 21st (periods 1, 3, 5) and May 22nd (periods 2, 4, 6)

On May 26th, all seniors are required to attend a mandatory graduation meeting and cap/gown distribution at the CCA. Times to be announced.

KEIPERT'S CORNER (A MESSAGE FROM OUR SRO)

I received this information regarding <u>5 parenting tips for digital and Internet safety</u> from the National Association of School Resource Officers and thought it was great information for you. The website is https://safesmartsocial.com if you want to take a look. Remember, education starts in the home. Stay strong, stay safe, and have a fantastic day.

-Officer Keipert, CHS School Resource Officer